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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH

Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

October 20, 2009 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:10pm

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:


Karen Clark, Chairing the meeting







Kathleen Peterson







Lynn Crutchley
Trustees Absent:


Theresa Chase







Stephanie Murguia
Staff Present:



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director







Susan Warren, Library Services Manager







Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator








Jana Barbier, Cultural Arts Coordinator








Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Foundation Present:

Tracy Keys, NBPL Foundation Executive Director

PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS  -  City Arts Commissioner Robert Smith to present first agenda item.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Crutchley/Trustee Peterson) to approve meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of September 15, 2009.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Crutchley/Trustee Peterson) to approve meeting minutes from the Study Session of October 6, 2009.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
DISCUSSION ITEMS
City Arts Commissioner Robert Smith 

City Arts Commissioner Robert Smith presented a site plan of the future Civic Center showing areas where art/sculpture could potentially be displayed.  Several pictures of art and sculpture on display in other venues were also shown.  Also discussed were the $2,500 grant awarded to the Newport Beach Public Library Foundation from the City Arts Commission, and the $5,000 in discretionary funds to be given to the City Arts Commission from Council Member Steve Rosansky.  The grant monies will be used by the NBPL Foundation for art-related programming through the Library Live Program.  The discretionary funds are planned to be used to purchase and install display cases in the Central Library for showing rotating works of art.  Discussion ensued.
Corona del Mar Update

Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reported that the Corona del Mar Branch Library has increased its customer usage and program participation.  Some of the increase is due to the branch being open until 10:00pm on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  The selection of new materials has been well received.  The branch continues to have increased circulation.  Support Services Coordinator Melissa Kelly reported that the City has been working on the bid process to have the outside of the Library painted and should have a paint contractor selected soon.  Discussion ensued.      
City Hall Update

Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell stated that Wednesday, October 21 at 12:00 a City Hall Civic Center Planning Meeting will be held and that she will attend this meeting during the lunch break from the Library Admin Team Retreat to be held all day at City Hall.  Due to the economic climate the Civic Center building bids could be very favorable, several million dollars lower that originally forecast.  The City feels that the lower bids will help in moving forward on this project.   The Civic Center is on the agenda for the 4:00 p.m. Tuesday, October 27 City Council Study Session and will be open to the public.  Discussion ensued.
State Report

The State Report included in the packet was reviewed.  Discussion opened with questions from the Board of Library Trustees which included explanations of materials held, virtual visits and Federal subsidies.  Discussion ensued.
Communications 

Customer Comments – Reviewed and discussed. 
Monthly Reports

Library Activities – Cynthia Cowell commented on staff’s attendance at the Eureka Web Workshop which brought forth many innovative ideas.  Library Services Manager Susan Warren will be retiring in December 2009.    
Financial Report - Noted.  
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed.   
Library Services Director Report – A budget update was given on the City’s deficit which has been reported most recently in the media.  Cynthia Cowell explained the possible cuts and measures staff will need to make to help reduce this economic situation that the City faces.  The possibility of furloughs the week between Christmas and New Years, PERS and PARS benefits and early retirements were some of the topics discussed.   City staff has been working diligently on coming up with some ways in which to help cut back.  Discussion ensued.  

Cynthia announced that City Manager Dave Kiff will be assigned some Library-related duties at the Central Library on Friday, November 13 for approximately three hours as a way for him to learn what some of the Library staff assignments are.  Possibilities include shelving books, planning a story hour and circulation of library materials from purchase to check out.   

Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – Nothing new to report.
Friends of the Library Liaison – The Friends of the Library book sales continue to be successful. 
DSLS Liaison – Not present.  
Other Items of Interest – None.
Future Agenda Items – 
Agenda items to be presented at the November 3, 2009 Study Session:

1)  Social Networking Overview
2)  Video Game Update
ADJOURNMENT – 6:22pm
Submitted by:
_________________________________________________
Trustee Kathleen Peterson, Secretary
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